
TOWN OF BERLIN
Parks and Recreation Commission

230 Kensington Road • Berlin, CT 06037

Thursday, July 13, 2023
6:00 p.m.
MEETING

ATTENDANCE:
Commissioners Present: Donna Bovee - Chairwoman, Tony Butrimas, Greg Starr, Lucas Van
Zandt, Joe Pulcini
Commissioners Absent: Don Dellaquila

Staff Present:
Jen Ochoa, Director of Community, Recreation and Park Services
Debbie Dennis, Superintendent of Recreation
Steve Wood, Superintendent of Parks & Grounds

Chairwoman Donna Bovee called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

1. Audience of Citizens

2. Approval of Minutes June 8, 2023
Commissioner Starr moved to approve the June 8, 2023 meeting minutes.
Seconded by Commissioner Butrimas
Those voting in favor: Chairwoman Donna Bovee, Commissioner Tony Butrimas,
Commissioner Greg Starr, Commissioner Lucas Van Zandt
Vote being: 4-0 (MOTION CARRIED)

3. Consent Agenda
a. Request by Berlin Little League to hang presented banners at named locations for

the 2023 Fall and 2024 Spring Season.
Commissioner Butrimas moved to accept consent agenda a.
Seconded by Commissioner Starr
Those voting in favor: Chairwoman Donna Bovee, Commissioner Tony Butrimas,
Commissioner Greg Starr, Commissioner Lucas Van Zandt
Vote being: 4-0 (MOTION CARRIED)

4. Parks and Recreation
a. Monthly Report , Debbie Dennis, Superintendent of Recreation, stated that the

attendance at Percival Pool is dependent on the weather. If there is any overflow from
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East Berlin Pool being closed it hasnt affected coverage at Percival. Most people have
understood the reasoning for the East Berlin Pool being closed. Chairwoman Bovee
did note she hasn’t seen many postings recently about East Berlin Pool being closed.
Debbie Dennis, Superintendent of Recreation stated the camp has been going great.
Every week has been filled at Pistol Creek.

5. Parks & Grounds
a. Monthly Report, Steve Wood, Superintendent of Parks and Grounds, stated they have

installed the bench at Pistol Creek and the plaque looks great.
b. Connectivity Grant, Jen Ochoa, Director of Community, Recreation and Park

Services, noted the letter from Jim Mahoney in the agenda package and is requesting
if the Commission wants to write a letter then it is due for next week. Commissioner
Butrimas asked about the grant and if a letter from them would ensure the grant’s
success. The Commission is willing to write a letter and support the Connectivity
Grant sidewalks project.

c. Vandalism, Steve Wood, Superintendent of Parks and Grounds, stated someone tried
to throw a firecracker in a port-a-potty at Zipadelli. They are receiving phone calls
about the glass smashed at the High School. It took 6 staff members an hour to pick
up all of the trash at the High School. Someone was climbing and jumping on the
Basketball Courts and caused damage. They have someone coming in to fix the fence.
He has spoken to the Director of Security at the High School and they are
contemplating putting a gate to the entrance of the parking lot. It would be unlocked
prior to students and teachers coming onto grounds and then locked with the last
custodian. They also might try to change the hours of the lights to earlier at 9 pm and
see if that prevents the incidents happening. On weekends, whatever group that will
be there to use the fields would unlock the gate and lock it when leaving.
Commissioner Pulcini asked if they would run the risk of the issue moving from the
High School parking lot to a different parking lot. Most likely they won’t be able to
do anything until September but can adjust the light’s timing easily. The Police
Department is aware of the issue and is doing their best to assist. The Commission’s
general consensus is support of these adjustments.

Jen Ochoa, Director of Community, Recreation and Park Services stated that
she received an email from the High School Boosters soccer group wanting to book
Scalise Field for practice. She reached out asking for more information on the
request. Then she received an email explaining that it is for kids on the High School
team and students who want to try out for the team are wishing to use the field for
conditioning and practice over the summer. Ultimately, they used the field without a
reservation and Jen Ochoa reached out about it. There were questions about how they
got onto the field to begin with. Chairwoman Bovee spoke to the person on the phone
and discussed the concern about their access to the field. She requested him to get the
keys back from the individual coaches. It was determined it was a coach from
Newington that’s associated with this group that has access to the gate, the building,
and code. Then the person who had the original field request emailed stating, they did
not want to use the field anymore and now know the process for next summer. Steve
Wood, Superintendent of Parks and Grounds, will be working on ways to change
access to these areas. Being told that for each door to have a keyless entry is
expensive. Master Lock is not a unique key so they are trying to get individual
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